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(PAPU) 

ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL 

(24-25 JUNE 2025) 

ARUSHA, UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA  

 

 

 

 

The Administrative Council of the Pan African Postal Union (PAPU), during its 43rd Ordinary 

Session held in Arusha, United Republic of Tanzania from 24th to 25th June 2025; 

TAKING NOTE with appreciation and gratification the great solidarity of the Authorities of the United 

Republic of Tanzania by hosting the 43rd Ordinary Session of the Council;  

BEARING IN MIND the exemplary commitment of the General Secretariat to the continuous promotion of 

Union’s principles and vision, as well as to the development and sustainability of African posts;  

RECOGNIZING the seamless organization and favorable environment created for the Committee 

meetings, Postal Leaders’ Dialogue CEOs and the Plenary Session of the Council; 

APPRECIATING, conspicuously, the warm welcome extended to all delegations, as well as the warm 

hospitality awarded to them throughout their stay in the United Republic of Tanzania;  

FURTHER APPRECIATING the effectiveness, alliance, and harmony that characterized the deliberations 

of the 43rd Ordinary Session of the Administrative Council; 

NOTING with great pleasure the commitment of the Union to promote, inspire, and support regional 

collaboration and integration; 

LAUDING the 43rd Administrative Council Bureau for the exemplary leadership and guidance; 

EXTENDING GRATITUDE to the Member States for attendance, active participation, insightful 

contributions and unwavering commitment to strengthening the African Postal Sector; 

VALUING our valued partners for their continued support and shared vision for an inclusive and modern 

postal ecosystem in Africa;  

EXPRESSING THANKS to their General Secretariat for their tireless efforts in coordinating the session, 

professionalism and meticulous planning, and dedication behind the scenes instrumental in making the 

43rd Administrative Council a success.  

VOTE OF THANKS  

READ BY NAMIBIA 
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COMMENDING the Local Organizing Committee for the invaluable contribution towards the successful 

conclusion of this gathering;  

HEREBY conveys its profound gratitude to the Government and people of the United Republic of 

Tanzania and the General Secretariat for their warm and brotherly welcome and the kind hospitality 

extended to all delegates throughout their stay in Arusha; 

 

THANK YOU. MERCI BEAUCOUP. ASANTENI SANA! 

 

 

Done in Arusha, United Republic of Tanzania, on 25th June, 2025 


